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March 21, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion to confirm and document the elections King County is required to provide to the United States Secretary of Agriculture regarding the Secure Rural Schools and Community Self-determination Act of 2000, as reauthorized in order to obtain the maximum federal funding under the Act. I communicated the elections contained in this motion to the Washington State Association of Counties (WSAC) in the attached letter in order to meet the federal government deadline of December 13, 2013. Once this motion is approved, it will be forwarded to the WSAC which will send it to the Secretary of Agriculture.  

In October 2013, the United States Congress adopted Public Law (PL) 113-40, which includes a reauthorization of, and amendments to, PL 106-393, the Secure Rural Schools and Community Self-determination Act of 2000. This act provides eligible counties in Washington with funding under Title I for roads and schools, Title II for forest service projects, and Title III for county forestry projects.

Each county receiving funds is required, on an annual basis, to allocate 15 percent to 20 percent of its share to Title II, Title III, or a combination of both, except that the allocation for Title III projects may not exceed seven percent.

The attached motion provides the elections made by King County as follows:

· First, King County elects to receive full funding; and
· Second, King County will allocate 85 percent of the full payment to Title I, eight percent to Title II, and seven percent to Title III.

This election provides the largest possible share of funding to county programs.

In addition to the funding elections, the motion also approves the use of the Title III revenue to fund the Firewise Program in the Water and Land Resources budget.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Firewise Program supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Plan by encouraging the stewardship of rural landscapes and increasing the health and resilience of forests, which reduces the risk of catastrophic wildfires.

The revenue King County will receive as a result of the extension of the Secure Rural Schools legislation is approximately $24,000 for the Firewise Program under Title III and approximately $146,000 for the Road Services Division of the Department of Transportation under Title I, which is half of the total Title I allocation.

The other half of the Title I allocation will be received by the State for school funding. Title II revenue of approximately $27,000 will be allocated directly to the U.S. Forest Service for projects that benefit the Mt. Baker-Snoqualmie National Forest.

The federal Secure Rural Schools legislation requires that the County notify the public 45 days before approval of a Title III project, in this case, our Firewise proposal.  We worked with Anne Noris years ago to develop this process of a motion that accomplishes both the annual election of how the funds are distributed and the approval of the Title III proposal.   The 45 day advertisement accomplishes the public notice requirement.  

Because Congress had not yet authorized the extension of the Secure Rural Schools Statute, I was unable to forward this motion to you along with the 2014 budget. Although there is not a due date for approval of this motion, it authorizes spending Title III dollars on the 2014 Firewise work program, which will be delayed until the motion is passed.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kathy Creahan, Program Manager in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-477-4772.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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